August 1, 1972

Mrs. Martin Luther King, Jr.
234 Sunset Avenue, Northwest
Atlanta, Georgia 30314

Dear Mrs. King:

Your kind letter of July 26, 1972 concerning
your proposed speaking engagement at the Tuskegee
Institute Chapel has been received, and read with
meticulous care.

Of course, I can understand your decision, and
I pray God's blessings upon the present, and future
of the Martin Luther King, Jr. Center for Social
Change.

I guess if each concerned friend gave a small
amount, you could raise the millions, that are re-
quired.

In that spirit, I'm enclosing my contribution.

With kindest personal regards,

Agape and Shalom,

Andrew L. Johnson
The Chaplain

ALJ:jw

Encl: Check in the amount of $5.00




